ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

March / April 2004

Dear Praying Friends,

How can God make something so beautiful as love, then punish you for it? Have you ever seen God? How can He just leave for 2000 years and never return?

These are the questions that a lady, that has been following our Bible correspondence course, asked this past month. Thanks to you dear folk, we were here in order to answer her questions. Please continue praying for our ministries here in Ontario Canada as we reach out to folk who are searching answers to life's questions.

Please note our new e-mail address. <u>ernestbauserman@primus.ca</u> The Sympatico address is no longer in use.

Also, in helping to save on postal fees (mail went up to 80 cents a letter to the U.S.), we would like to begin sending our prayer letter by e-mail to those who have an e-mail address. Please send us your address to ernestbauserman@primus.ca Thank you.

We ask your prayers concerning the work here at Nairn Centre. The two men of the church and I are considering closing it if we don't see some interest soon. Near North Baptist Church (the mission work in North Bay) is asking about the possibility of us coming to help them until the Lord sends in someone to take the work full time. There are about 4 families in the church and has been pastored for the past few months by an American Air Force man. He has been transferred and will be leaving Canada the last of June.

Once again we thank you folk for your faithfulness to the Lord in serving Him by meeting the needs of this missionary family. We pray that we would remain faithful until He calls us home or He comes back in the air.

For the Glory of God

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

Eine i Dailene

Please note our change of e-mail address.